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Tuesday, March 11, 2025 
3:00 p.m. 

State Capitol, Room 224 & Videoconference 
 

H.B. 1162 H.D. 2 
RELATING TO MOTORCYCLE INSTRUCTION PERMITS 

 
Senate Committee on Transportation and Culture and the Arts 

 
The Hawaii Department of Transportation (DOT) supports H.B. 1162 H.D. 2, which 
requires that all applicants for a motorcycle instruction permit to successfully complete a 
basic motorcycle rider course approved by the HDOT before becoming eligible for the 
permit.   
 
According to HDOT crash data from 2020 through 2024 there were 136 motorcycle 
related fatalities of those 34 percent or 46 were reported as not having a valid 
motorcycle endorsement.   
 
Basic rider courses, equip motorcycle operators with the skills and understanding of 
what factors increase and decrease motorcycle crash risk within a safe and controlled 
environment.  Requiring the completion of a basic rider course will ensure motorcycle 
riders can properly operate and handle a motorcycle in various conditions, understand 
common laws and rules of the road, understand basic safety mechanics of their bike, 
and acquiring practice hours and skills to safely pass a motorcycle skills test for them to 
receive a motorcycle endorsement.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.  
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